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CURRENT CHAPTER OFFICERS:   
Kyle Stetler, SHPO Liaison  
 
LOCAL FFLA CHAPTERS: 
None 
 
AFFILIATES: 
None 
 
ACCOMPLISHMENTS FOR 2018: 

• Continued outreach and coordination with approximately the 11 states with the highest 
number of lookouts. This includes, Washington, Oregon, California, Idaho, Montana, 
Wyoming, Arizona, New Mexico, Minnesota, Florida, and Pennsylvania. As of June and 
July, no new Section 106 consultations had been requested by federal agencies. This 
coordination will continue in 2019 as there are several projects in California for the 
Forest Service that are expected to come up.  
 

• We continue to work on the coordination between FFLA, Wyoming SHPO, and 
Yellowstone National Park on the Mount Washburn cellular antennae project. As of last 
report, construction had begun by the time the lookout came down and it appear the 
structure was going to clear the new equipment above the field of vision for whomever 
is staffing the lookout. Still waiting for official confirmation on what rehabilitation plans 
were finalized with the contractor. 
  

• Working with Wisconsin SHPO to list as many remaining state DNR lookouts as possible. 
There was a huge effort by Tyler Bormann and two other volunteers to complete state 
listing forms for the standing towers. His repot presumably shares more details. I have 
still been trying to get a hold of the WI-SHPO contact to see if he received Tyler’s 
information.  
 

• Assisted local and state chapter directors with SHPO questions.    
 
Submitted, 

/s/ Kyle Stetler, 1.16.19  
FFLA SHPO Liaison 


